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2.7 Item 4.6: Enrichment for the dogs (7 July 2020 meeting) 
Enrichment ideas that had been suggested included climbing objects such as plastic climbing frames.  
Options were being investigated.     

2.8 Item 9: Companion Animals query (4 June 2019) 
A solution had been found to avoid having lone pigs.  Two small companion pigs (10kgs) were bought 
in to act as companions to the study pigs, so that no study pig would be on its own.  Once the 
companion pigs got to study weight they were transferred to the study and two new companion pigs 
bought in to replace them.  This seemed to be working well.   

3 ITEM 4: HOME OFFICE 

3.1 Update on ASRU Change Programme 
The new operating model to deliver regulatory services had been implemented.  The main change 
was that there was now no dedicated Home Office Inspector or Single Points of Contact (SPOCs) 
allocated to individual establishments.  Instead ASRU was providing regulatory delivery through three 
teams covering the following areas: 

 Regulatory Advice Team 

 Compliance Assurance Team 

 Licensing Team 

Initial contact was through a dedicated mailbox for each Team. 

First impressions were that the system seemed to be working well (despite an initial hiccup when the 
Licensing Team’s mailbox had not been receiving e-mails, but that had now been resolved).  Two C18 
forms had been submitted, both of which had been responded to quickly.   

3.2 To note the Government’s approach to animal welfare and the animal sentience bill 
AWERB noted that the UK Government had launched the first ever action plan to improve the 
welfare and conversation of animals at home and abroad.  They were planning on introducing a 
series of Bills that would focus on animal sentience, kept animals in the UK and the welfare of 
animals.  There would also be a series of non-legislative changes to promote animal welfare over the 
coming months.  Concern was raised that the animal sentience bill was ill constructed and it was 
unclear what the Animal Sentience Committee would do.  AWERB were advised that the Chair of the 
Animal Science Group (ASG - a Special Interest Group of the Royal Society of Biology), had submitted 
a response to the consultation, setting out their concerns about the Animals Sentience Committee 
and whether it would be sufficiently independent, have the necessary expertise and how members 
would be appointed.  

4 3RS 

4.1 NC3Rs Skills and Knowledge Transfer Award 
AWERB were pleased to hear about an NC3Rs Skills and Knowledge Transfer award that had been 
awarded to the RVC.  These awards were a critical part of the NC3Rs' commitment to tackling the lag 
in uptake of 3Rs methods, by enabling exchange of models, tools and technologies between research 
groups. 

5 AWERB TERMS OF REFERENCE REVIEW 
AWERB were reminded that they had agreed that at each of these meetings they would review 
several items from the Terms of Reference to provide opportunity to refresh themselves of their 
responsibilities to make sure that they were being met or consider whether changes were needed 
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plan.  A meeting had been arranged with the zebrafish users to discuss further.  The NACWOs 
were keen that less invasive methods should be used to tackle the problem that were less painful 
and stressful to the fish and that steps were taken to identify at an earlier point those fish that 
were not breeding so well in order to monitor them on their embryo production and fish 
performance.  


